LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD

JUNE 21, 1996

The meeting was called to order by President Overmyer. Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Gerry gave the Treasurers report.

In attendance were Amy, Gerry, Karen, Josie, Cherie, Tim, Anne, Lydia, Lisa and Lee.

Lisa asked if the Leaders Council could use the mini-area to hold a cowpie bingo on Sun. AM to raise funds. Permission granted.

Committee reports:

Amy reported what she wanted done to get away from having so many cords and water hoses on the ground in the RV park. Karen needs Fruit and Vegetable and Baking Supts.

Tim will be the Commercial Etc. building Supt.

Fiddlers would like to use the Auditorium on Sat. The schedule is too full for this.

No decision on the Commissioners hearing about the beer garden as of yet. Jon wants to take the Commissioners for a tour of the Fairgrounds.

Jon reported:

An ad has been put in the Lincoln Advertiser for a part time groundskeeper to help Howard.

The inmate work crews have finished several projects.

Emerald Downs race track opened June 20. Pari-mutual money increases for 1997 is questionable.

Announcer stand-office-storage building will cost around \$6408.00.

Ramps have been poured for the sheep and swine barns to make them handicap accessible.

The area around the flag pole by the main gate will be turned into a park and will see about getting some picnic tables donated for there.

Bingo was suggested as a moneymaker, Who to run it?

Next meeting--Friday July 26, 1996 @ 7:30PM